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Minutes of West & East Putford Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, 25 August 2015 in Bradworthy Primary Academy at 7.30pm.
	Chaired by:  Councillor Mrs L Drake
	Clerked by:  Sue Squire



	Present:  Councillors

A Bewes

P Bond

Mrs G Clark

M Cornish

Mrs L Drake

Mrs M Lewis

N Moulder

D Pomeroy

J Wooldridge 
County Councillor R Julian from Minute No. 26.4

	Agenda: -

Apologies

Declarations of Interest

Approval of the Minutes of 13 May 2015 

Items raised by members of the public

Reports

Matters arising for reporting only

Planning

Planning Correspondence

Finance

Correspondence / Notices & Publications Received

Matters raised by Councillors / Clerk

Date of next Meeting



	 
	
	                      Action:

	18.
	Apologies.  None.

	

	19.
	Declarations of Interest. None. 


	

	20.
	Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 13 May 2015.  

Approved and signed as a correct record.

 
	

	21.
	Items raised by members of the public. None present.

	

	22.
	Reports: 

22.1  Police.  After sending the Meeting paperwork, an automated email had been received advising that PCSO R Rowe was out of the office until 28 August.
22.2  County Councillor R Julian.  Report given after Minute No. 26.5.

Venn Bridge.  The format had been changed and he will arrange for Devon Highways to organise the work to be done by one of their preferred contractors.

He was willing to give a further £500.00 from his Locality Grant in addition to the £1,500.00 already given for the work to be completed. 
The Clerk to obtain the new style funding application form and submit.  
Ragwort.  He had highlighted this problem with Highways who he felt should be pulling it from the verges.  The response was that farmers were expected to do this.

Councillor Julian made further investigations and found that by law it is the County Council who are responsible for the removal on its own verges.

The response was that DCC could not afford it and providing central government does not complain, nothing will be done and farmers will not be pursued either.

DCC will not be attending to other prolific weeds. 
It has been announced that a further £10million has to be cut from the budget.

Future of Cottage Hospitals. Councillor Julian had attended one consultation and intended to be at a further meeting planned to make strong representations that they are kept open in the local areas. 
Public Toilets at Roundswell and on the North Devon Link road.  These have recently been closed due to a cost cutting exercise by DCC. He is continuing to make representations for them to be re-opened, backed by the Transport Association, and is hopeful of a change of mind.

A turnstyle system was mentioned by Councillor Moulder to help towards the maintenance and he would put this forward.

Councillor Bewes spoke about Barton Hill which was considered dangerous due to subsidence.  It had been repaired but had subsided again.

It was not safe for a motor bike to use the road.  Councillor Julian will ask Highways to carry out substantial repairs.
Councillor Julian had spent all his funding allocation on his Parishes amounting to over £35,000.
He will lobby about County Councillors who still have many thousands of pounds in their Locality Funds which they are sitting on and not using for the purpose for which it was intended, to help the Parishes to which they have been elected. 
Recycling. The new system was working satisfactorily. 

Plymouth City Council had a new incinerator which, when up and running, will take landfill waste from North Devon and parts of Cornwall and Somerset to provide electric for St Beaudeaux and the Docks.
22.3  District Councillor R Hicks.  Not present, no report sent.
 
	Clerk

	23.
	Matters Arising for reporting only.

23.1 Reduction in number of Parish Councillors.  The majority of Councillors felt the numbers should remain at 12. 

The Clerk to put an article in the Putford Post inviting parishioners to apply to be co-opted and prepare new posters for the notice boards. 
 
	Clerk

	24.
	Planning. There were no Planning Applications to consider.

Councillors with email had been forwarded details of Planning Charges and a publication from TDC giving details of the Planning Department.  Hard copies were handed to Councillors not on email. 

	

	25.
	Planning Correspondence: 

25.1  Application 1/0358/2015/FUL & 1/0324/2015/LBC – Proposed conversion of barn into workshop/studio – Cory Manor, West Putford. It was noted that an informal decision of “No objections” was submitted to TDC by the deadline date of 27/7/15.

Subsequent to this, it was noted that the Applications had been granted planning permission by TDC

25.2  The following TDC Decision Notice was noted:

APPROVAL for 1/1354/2014/FUL – Revision of approval 1/0299/2013/FUL – to amend turbine 85kw, 24.8m height to hub, 36.6m to tip – additional information – Lane Mill Farm, Woolsery.

25.3  TDC.  Notification of Appeal.  Application 1/1138/2013/FUL – Single wind turbine 77m to tip with associated infrastructure, including crane hardstanding, access road, substation and temporary meterological mast with a micrositing tolerance of 35m – land near Badworthy Farm, Shebbear.

If this Council wished to make comments or modify/withdraw any previous representation that may have been made, this should be sent to the Planning Inspectorate by 3 September 2015. 

Councillors did not wish to make any comment.

	

	26.
	Finance.
26.1  Balances.  Lloyds Treasurers Account as at 23/7/15: £3,340.48
26.2  The following payments were approved and authorised: 
Mrs S Squire   Salary (2 months) net of PAYE                       £163.80*

                         Contribution towards broadband (2 months)  £    3.00

                         Photocopying                                                  £    7.45

                         Postage                                                          £  10.89

                         Shared contribution towards envelopes         £     2.50     £187.64         
HMRC              PAYE                                                                                £  41.00*

South & West Audit   Fees for internal audit services 2014/15               £  35.00
· This figure has been increased by £2.00 as the payslip was late being sent for the May Meeting and not received until afterwards.  Cheque No. 275 was issued for £160.00 in respect of salary, whereas the payslip showed £162.00.

Simarily, the PAYE cheque, No. 276, was issued for £40.00 whereas the payslip showed £40.40.  The PAYE cheque for this Meeting will be issued for £41.00 (£40.60 for the PAYE applicable for this payment plus the 40p under-payment in May).

26.3  NS&I Account.  The Declaration Form to enable all Statements and correspondence to be sent to Mrs S Squire, Parish Clerk had been submitted.  The Bank now required a certified extract of the Minutes of the Meeting confirming the signatories.

The relevant form entitled ‘Copy of Resolution Appointing Signatories or other Officers of a Society (or Branch), Club or Fund’ was completed with the following Resolution:
That all Statements and correspondence is sent to the following contact, who is the Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer of West and East Putford Parish Council, superseding the previous contact, Mrs L Cooksley: -

Mrs S Squire, Haxlea, 2 Threeways, Bratton Fleming, Barnstaple, Devon, EX31 4TG.

Proposed by Councillor Moulder, seconded by Councillor Mrs Clark and unanimously agreed.  

26.4  Lloyds Bank Mandate. Confirmation was still awaited that the Bank’s system has been updated with the revised details. 
26.5  2015 Annual Return.  Internal Auditor Report. The Clerk gave further details of the points raised as follows:

· Fixed assets should not be depreciated

· A Financial Risk Assessment only is in place. A general Risk Assessment should be produced.

· Minor rounding error on the Annual Return. This was inked in and initialled.

	Clerk
Ch.No.278
Ch.No.279
Ch.No.280
Clerk



	27.
	Correspondence / Notices & Publications Received. 

27.1  TDC.  Email regarding the preparation of an Emergency Plan following an incident where a road tanker caught fire on the highway between Holsworthy and Halwill in June.

TDC had prepared an initial response on emergency evacuation.

The Clerk had prepared a draft Emergency Advice document based on the model provided by PCSO R Rowe which had been circulated to Councillors for consideration. Some minor amendments were made. 
Proposed by Councillor Mrs Drake, seconded by Councillor Mrs Lewis and unanimously agreed.  To be included in the Putford Post.   

27.2  Devon Access to Services Project. Letter asking:

· Do people living in your Parish have difficulty in attending medical appointments due to transport difficulties?

· Or have people living in your Parish already identified this as an issue and set up a Community Car Scheme?  Noted.
27.3  TDC. Email regarding the Council’s plans to introduce a single reception centre in Bideford next year.  A public consultation on this is running from 27 July – 21 September.  Noted.
27.4  North Devon Hospice. Letter regarding the new outreach centre at The Long House in Holsworthy.  A series of open evenings and open days drop ins have been planned as follows:

· Week commencing Monday 7 September to 11 September.  5.30pm to 6.30pm OR 6.45pm to 7.45pm.

· 12 and 19 September between 10am and 4pm.  

Booking is required.    
Councillors were of the opinion that there were any beds at the facility.

Councillors Mrs Clark and Mrs Lewis will attend one of the open drop in events. 
27.5  Market and Coastal Towns Initiative Meeting.  To be held on Thursday, 3 September at 7pm. Geoffrey Cox MP will be at the Meeting who will be lobbied for his support against the proposed major changes in local health care provision and the threat of community bed closures.  A maximum of two representatives per Council would be welcome.

Councillors Mrs Drake and Mrs Lewis would attend. 
As a result of the last MCTI Meeting, a Report on Area Boards for Holsworthy had been produced.

Proposed by Councillor Mrs Drake, seconded by Councillor Bewes and unanimously agreed that a letter of support for Community Hospital Beds was sent from this Parish Council. 
The above is linked with Minute No. 27.7.
27.6  TDC.  Invitation to share local knowledge and views on a Seascape Character Assessment on 9 September at Caddsdown Business Support Centre, Caddsdown Industrial Park, Bideford from 10am to 1pm.  Noted.
27.7  Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust. Public Consultation regarding hospital beds, Thursday 27 August at the Stucley Hall, Bideford College, 3.30pm; 5pm, 6.30pm.

A further letter had been received from the Trust regarding a consultation launch ‘Safe and Effective Care within our Budget’.  The six week consultation runs from 18 August to 29 September and explores the different options for locating the community hospital inpatient beds across North Devon and Torridge.  Three options had been outlined and the Trust is open to receiving suggestions as to other feasible options to consider during the consultation.

The Clerk to send the letter to Councillors with email.
Proposed by Councillor Mrs Drake, seconded by Councillor Mrs Lewis and unanimously agreed to send representations from this Parish Council that all of the Community Hospitals should be saved. 
27.8  TDC.  Email received after the Agenda had been prepared and sent.
ACV001 West and East Putford Primary School. Further to a recent relevant disposal and moratorium, the Property Manager confirmed that the property had been removed from the List of Assets of Community Value on 20/8/15.  Noted.
                 
	Clerk

GC / ML

LD / ML

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk


	28.
	Matters raised by Councillors /Clerk.   

28.1  Councillor Mrs Drake proposed the rescission of the Grant Giving Policy adopted on 18 February 2015 for the reason that the Parish Council does not have the finance available.  Seconded by Councillor Wooldridge and unanimously agreed. 
28.2  Mrs S Squire Parish Clerk – annual leave.  Noted the dates for this are 1 – 12 October.

28.3  Road defects and potholes at the T junction at Saxworthy and Barton Hill had been reported by Councillors.  Barton Hill had been mentioned earlier in the Meeting to County Councillor Julian who would also be making representations on this Council’s behalf.

	

	30.
	Date of next Meeting:  Tuesday, 27 October 2015 in Bradworthy Primary Academy at 7.30pm. 

The Meeting ended at 8.47pm.
	

	Summary of Decisions: 

· Minutes of 13 May 2015 
· Payments

· The Parish Clerk is the named contact for the NS&I Account

· Emergency Advice document

· Letters of support for Community Hospital Beds to Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust and also via the online public consultation

· Rescission of Grant Giving Policy


	These Minutes are agreed by those present as being a true record.



	Signed:

Chair of West & East Putford Parish Council:

	Date:





